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The City Council met 07 Aug 2023 at the Shelly City Hall. Assistant Mayor
George Swenson presided. Council members present were Thomas Keeney Jr.,
and Todd Swalstad. Also, presents were David Swenson, Cythia Julins, Ashley
Pruneda, Adriel Asaph, and Mark Dohman. Mayor Cakebread, Councilman
Dybing, and Jonithan Meyer was not in attendance.

The council meeting was called to order at 07:00 P.M.
Assistant Mayor George Swenson opened the meeting.

A Motion was made by Swalstad and seconded by Keeney to accept the
minutes of Jul 11, 2023, city council meeting. Motion carried

Council discussed 119 First Street.

A Motion was made by Keeney and seconded by Swalstad to rescind the
court order on 119 First Street. Motion carried

A Motion was made by Swalstad and seconded by Keeney to approve a
50/50 cost share with the owner of 119 First Street to reconnect power to the
house. Motion carried

A Motion was made by Swalstad and seconded by Keeney to approve
buying a new utility service locator for the city. Motion carried

Delinquent bills were reviewed and discussed.

A Motion was made by Swalstad and seconded by Keeney to pay the bills,
all excepted Railroad Management. Motion carried

A Motion was made by Keeney and seconded by Swalstad to approve
K&K Towing to bring in a serap metal dumpster in the city limits for scrap
metal collection. Scrap Metal dumpster will be located by the lift station on the
west side of town. Motion carried

Council Discussed 105 Johnson Street.

Dohman’s report stated: Total power delivered to the city for June was
122,034 kwh. Western Norman Community Fund delivered a new bench to the
city. Quarterly reports submitted. Fall Clean up is 17 Oct 23 and brush pick up
is 03 Oct 2023. Professional Photographer was at Shelly’s days taking photos for
the city web site.
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Jonithan’s report stated: The monthly water usage for July was a total of
846,700 gallons with a daily average of 27,300 gallons per day.

The monthly wastewater that was pumped out to the ponds was 623,000
gallons with a daily average of 20,000 gallons per day.

The monthly peak of 340KW occurred on the 9th at 5:00pm.

Jonithan also reported for July: Replace the fill hose on the bulk water
station. Rescue van was brought up to Christian Ford to have the front end
inspected. RBB Electric added a circuit in the new firehall for added outlets for
Shelly days. H&N plumbing repaired the urinal in the community center,
installed urinal in the park restroom, and replaced water heater in the lunch
stand. Northern Fire equipment conducted annual inspection and serviced all
city fire extinguishers. North Holt was here for an isolated outage in the cul-de-
sac. Replaced 3 caster wheel bearings, spindle hub assembly on the bat wing
mower. Sprayed the second pass for weeds.

A Motion was made by Swalstad and seconded by Keeney to adjourn at
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